
 
 
 
 
 

March 6, 2024 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Stanislaus Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCO) 
will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, March 27, 2024, at a meeting starting at 6:00 P.M. in the 
Joint Chambers, Basement Level, Tenth Street Place, 1010 10th Street, Modesto, California, to 
consider the following:   

 
MUNICIPAL SERVICE REVIEW NO. 2023-06 AND SPHERE OF INFLUENCE 
UPDATE NO. 2023-06– FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICTS IN STANISLAUS 
COUNTY Stanislaus LAFCO will be considering an updated Municipal Service 
Review and Sphere of Influence for the Stanislaus County Fire Protection Districts.  
  

The proposal is considered exempt for purposes of the California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) pursuant to §15061(b)(3) as the proposal does not have the potential to cause a significant 
effect on the environment. The proposal is also considered to be categorically exempt from the 
preparation of environmental documentation under a classification related to information gathering 
(Class 6 – Regulation §15306).   
 
This notice is intended to inform you of the proposal and the ability to provide your comments at or 
prior to Stanislaus LAFCO’s public hearing. At the public hearing, the Commission will hear and 
receive information regarding the proposed Municipal Service Review and Sphere of Influence 
Update and consider the proposal. 
 
Comments will also be accepted prior to and at the public hearing on March 27, 2024.  If you cannot 
attend the public hearing described in this notice, you may submit written comments by US Mail to the 
LAFCO Office, or by email to: lafco@stancounty.com.  If you have already provided comments to 
LAFCO staff, those comments will be included as part of the staff report. 
 
If you have any questions about this notice, please contact the LAFCO office at: (209) 525-7660; or 
lafco@stancounty.com 
 
Additional information related to this project is available for your review on our website 
(www.stanislauslafco.org under the “Current Projects & Notices” link) or at the LAFCO Office, 1010 10th 
St., 3rd Floor, Modesto, CA.  Copies of the agenda and staff report will be available five days prior to the 
Hearing Date.  All interested parties are invited to attend the public hearing. If you have any questions 
regarding this notice, please contact our office at 209-525-7660. 
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